HB 311 -- CRIMINAL ACTIVITY FORFEITURE ACT
SPONSOR: Walker

Currently, the prosecuting attorney or the Attorney General, to
whom asset seizure is reported, is required to report annually, by
the 31st of January, all seizures for the previous year. This bill
adds to the information that is required to be in the annual
report.

Additionally, if the required reporting information is likely to
disclose the identity of a confidential source, disclose
confidential investigative or prosecution material that could
endanger the life or physical safety of a person, disclose the
existence of a confidential surveillance or investigation, or
disclose techniques or procedures for law enforcement procedures,
investigation, or prosecutions, the seizing agency is not required
to include such information.

This bill is the same as HB 2570 (2018).



